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From The Mayor ... 

As I write this last letter to you, spring is springing Þ for 

me it is blossoms, daffodils, lambs, calves, and as a farmer, 

short of grass! 

I want to thank you all for your support over the last  

six years, to me as your Mayor. I have appreciated the  

responsibility that you gave me and ités been an honour 

and a pleasure to work with so many of you. Ités been  

challenging times for Mackenzie as we managed the high 

impact on tourism with COVID-19 and closed borders, 

Pukaki and Ohau fires, flooding events and, of course, 

snow. 

I have always advocated strongly to Central Government 

Ministers for Mackenzie District and we have received 

some decent funding in the past for tourist infrastructure, 

regional events, waste and roading. Further funding 

changes are needed to strengthen our partnership with 

Waka Kotahi. Relationships with aligned parties, other 

councils and our Ruanaga is something that I have put 

much time and effort into and has been important as we 

manage Mackenzie in this time of increasing Government 

regulations and a wide reform agenda. These relationships 

will continue to be important going forward.  

My thanks to the Councillors and Community Boards 

through both my terms as Mayor. They have always  

remained credible, delivering their duties with integrity, 

responsibility, and professionalism. I have been proud of 

the way in which they have been able to make sound and 

informed decisions, and always remain respectful. We 

have worked hard on how we manage our resources to 

maximise our delivery. One of our greatest resources is 

our staff, who have delivered great service, often under 

difficult and challenging circumstances. 

I am incredibly proud of our Mackenzie businesses, that 

have pulled together to make the Mackenzie District a 

destination. Farming, forestry, electricity generation,  

aquaculture, and tourism give us a balance of diversity 

and strength. Our ability to manage our environment, 

grow our communities and protect our gold star status 

night sky is often the envy of many councils. Our Te 

Manahuna Ki Uta three-year work programme has just 

been released and is an outstanding visionary document, 

which will shape the future of Mackenzie District and flow 

into our new District Plan. 

We live in very challenging times, outside forces can have 

a huge impact. We must stand up strongly for our rights. 

They often say democracy is a privilege, but protecting it 

is all our responsibility.  

Managing climate change and 

understanding our carbon foot-

print will be challenging.  

Mackenzie District Council must 

stay focused on core functions 

that are important like our  

environment, economy,  

community needs and culture. 

We must continue to under-

stand our costs, adapt to any 

change, and work together as  

a team.  

All the best to the new Mayor and Council. It has been an  

honour and a privilege to lead and be part of governance 

in Mackenzie for fifteen years. 

I am very grateful to my wife Margaret, my family, and Joe 

(my farm manager) for their support.  

I close by wishing you all the very best in health and  

happiness, and hope that I can continue to catch up with 

many of you in the future.  

Graham Smith, Mackenzie District Mayor 
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